The regular meeting of the Lancaster Stamp Club washeld at the Y.M.C.A. President Meckel presided.

The Treasurer submitted reports on all meetings during April, May and June, which were approved.

Henry L. Powers was accepted to membership. (Address 704 North President Avenue, Lancaster, sponsored by David H. Seachrist. Application was made at April 10 meeting and we are not sure whether he wasever voted in.)

The Treasurer was authorized to pay the Secretary \$1.63*for postage, this amount representing balance due Secretary until July 1.

There were nine members present. President Meckel reported that a junior stamp club was being formed at Lititz.

A motion for adjournment was carried, and the balance of evening devoted to trading.

E. F. Evans, Secretary Pro-Tem

*Postage bill for first half-year Balance on hand at start Postage advance ditto	.13 2.25 1.50	5.51 3.88
Net		\$1.63